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Dear Dr Thomson 

Thank you for your letter of 15 May 2023 drawing my attention to evidence within 
submission 137 provided by Mrs Marie Johnson. 

The National Disability Insurance Agency (NDIA) would like to provide some clarifying points 
regarding issues raised by Mrs Johnson.  

At the outset, I would like to acknowledge the contribution of all NDIA staff, past and present, 
in supporting the NDIA to deliver the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) for 
hundreds of thousands of Australians with a significant and permanent disability, and their 
families and carers.   

I understand that Mrs Johnson’s labour-hire arrangement ceased in June 2017. It is important 
to note, at the time Mrs Johnson was working with the NDIA, the NDIA was facing a number of 
significant challenges and issues arising from the enormous scale and pace of the NDIS 
rollout which are well documented, including by the Committee.1   

Mrs Johnson’s submission contains a range of concerning statements about the NDIA’s 
systems and processes, including as they relate to participant and staff safety. With respect, 
the submission appears to be based on an understanding of the NDIA’s systems and 
processes at a point in time and are not supported by contemporary evidence. The safety and 
wellbeing of staff and NDIS participants has, and continues to be, the highest priority for the 
NDIA.  

Allegations of bullying from staff within the (then) Australian Government Department 
of Human Services and the NDIA 

The NDIA is not in a position to comment on the allegations of bullying from staff within the 
(then) Australian Government Department of Human Services (DHS). The NDIA notes that the 
submission does not appear to contain any specific allegations relating to individual NDIA 
staff. 

1 Progress Report: General Issues around the Implementation of the NDIS (31 December 2017) 
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